
February 18, 2021
 

Support the Termination of the Department of
Education, S. 323

On behalf of FreedomWorks’ activist community, I urge you to contact your senators and ask
them to cosponsor legislation to terminate the Department of Education, S. 323. Introduced by
Sen. Rand Paul (R-Ky.), this bill would do one simple thing -- return decision-making on public
education back to where it belongs: states and local communities.

The bill is short, sweet, and to the point, titled “A bill to terminate the Department of Education.”

It should be noted that nowhere in the base text of the Constitution, nor in the Bill of Rights, nor
in the remainder of the 27 amendments, does the word “education” appear once. Therefore, in
accordance with the Tenth Amendment, education is a power neither delegated to the federal
government by the Constitution, nor prohibited by it to the States, so is therefore reserved to the
States respectively, or to the people.

It is easy to forget just how recently a federal Department of Education was created, in 1979. In
just 40 years, the Department’s budget exploded from just over $14 billion to over $81 billion in
Fiscal Year 2019. Meanwhile, both parties have used the strings attached to this money to
massively re-shape public education across the nation, with such dubious projects as No Child
Left Behind and the Common Core standards.

By now it is common knowledge that while the U.S. has one of the highest per-capita rates of
spending on education among developed nations, our students’ test scores lag well behind. This
inefficiency is to be expected when so many decisions on how educational money is allocated
and how programs and standards are developed have been centralized. Even the best and most
well-intentioned D.C. bureaucrats will always run into the knowledge problem - that people on
the ground in their own states, counties, and communities will have a far better understanding of
their own needs.

https://www2.ed.gov/about/overview/budget/history/edhistory.pdf
https://nces.ed.gov/programs/coe/indicator_cmd.asp
https://nces.ed.gov/programs/coe/indicator_cmd.asp
https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2017/02/15/u-s-students-internationally-math-science/


Thus the federal government should have no business in education. Fully removing its current
involvement would benefit students nationwide and bring our education system in line with the
Constitution. For these reasons, I urge you to contact your senators and ask them to cosponsor S.
323 to terminate the Department of Education.

Sincerely,

Adam Brandon
President, FreedomWorks


